

## Tower Views

August 18, 2011

Clinton United Methodist Church 601 S. Fourth St. • Clinton, Missouri 660-885-5597 • www.clintonumc.net

MINISTRY STAFF
Dr. David A. Maggi - Pastor
Sam Lucas - Director of Music & Organist
Jennifer Kiely - Youth Leader

it's worth it

across the crater called kansas awaits a wondrous world of woods and wildlife, of rocks and trees, of majestic mountains and marvelous moraines. just as faithful obedience is the cost of discipleship, kansas is the cost of colorado.



d maggi



Irene Powell, Donna Rader, Joanne Wiley, John Williams, and Chase Wilson. <u>Serving Our Country Overseas</u> Brett Barbee

Let us remember our world's leaders in our prayers.



The church family offers our love and sympathy to Mary Carter on the death of her son, Sean Carter.



Please Notify The Pastor if you or a family member enter the hospital and would like a visit from him. Because of HIPAA we are unable to obtain that information except from a family member.



Our sincere thanks to Rev. Maggi, Sam Lucas, David Cummings and the church for the service, music and dinner provided for us. We appreciate all you did for us.

-The Gary Mosley Family

#### **Prayer Pals**

Prayer pals will be re-assigned and begin on September 11, 2011. This is a program where we pair up adults with children in the church, and throughout the school year the adults pray for their pals on a daily basis- and remember them on special occasions with gifts or cards. This is a **secret** until prayer pals are revealed sometime in May.



If you are interested in being an adult prayer pal, please call the church office at 885-5597.



I want to thank all of our members for your continued support of the Missoula Children's Theatre program. "King Arthur's Quest" was the fifteenth production presented here in Clinton. You have given students a special theatre experience that will help them

throughout their lives. It is amazing to see the skills learned through the week and see the creation of memories that will be inspiration for the future.

I appreciate the extra effort given by the church staff to make this week successful. Rob and Allison Wetzel and family along with Greg, Susan, and MacKenzie Hard housed our tour team all week. Their generosity is a fine gift that helps make this program possible.

Missoula Children's Theatre gives students an opportunity to learn, grow, and perform. The church and the Clinton Arts Council have been champions in supporting our young people. I thank you!

- Sam Lucas

#### Calender of Events

Sunday, August 21

8:30 - Early Worship

9:00 - Continental Breakfast, Gym

9:30 - Sunday School

10:30 - Morning Worship

6:00 - Back to School Swim Party, Meadow Lake

Friday, August 26

6:00 - Fun on Friday

Saturday, August 27

8:00 - UMM Breakfast, Golden Corral

## MARK THESE DATES for your FALL PLANNING



#### Wednesday, September 7

· Chancel Choir rehearsal begins at 7:00 p.m.

#### Sunday, September 11

Promotion Exercises will take place at the 8:30 worship service. There will be a time of recognition and presentations, and all children will be promoted to their new Sunday School classes.

### Monday, September 12

· Handbell rehearsal begins at 6:00 p.m.

#### Wednesday, September 14

Angelus Choir rehearsal begins at 3:30 p.m.

#### Sunday, September 25

- NO 8:30 WORSHIP SERVICE
- Annual Church Conference at the 10:30 worship service. Heartland South District Superintendent T. Cody Collier will be with us.

They will know we are Christians.....

Something GREAT is going to happen on Saturday September 10. Our church is going to be seen throughout the community engaged in acts of service and kindness. We are lining up projects through several different agencies and groups to make a difference - to put our love to work. If you have any other ideas for work projects around peoples' houses, or any other ideas please share them with the church office. AND mark your calenders! We hope to have dozens of church members out in force that day.

#### Program Guide

The 2011- 2012 Program Guide should be coming to your mailbox sometime next week.

The little booklet will be a travel guide in our shared journey in the realm of God. It will include worship schedules, general church information, a guide to our upcoming concert series, and a schedule of our communiversity classes. We encourage you to read through the opportunities available to you. Mark the concerts on your calender, and sign up for the communiversity classes that interest you. Hold on to your little booklet throughout the year and refer to it as needed.

Editor's note - If you have moved since last year, please make sure that we have your current address in the church office. Call us at 885-5597 with this information.

Back to School Swim Party - August 21

6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

#### Meadow Lake Pool

The Children's Council is sponsoring its annual Back to School Swim Party on Sunday, August 21, from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. at the Meadow Lake Country Club pool. Children in grades 1 - 5 are encouraged to bring their families and join the fun. Younger children are welcome if accompanied by an adult. Pizza and drinks will be provided.

# YOUTH CONCERT!!!

#### SOMETHING FUN ON AUGUST 28!!!

The youth are gathering for an end of summer concert. Lost and found will be performing on August 28 at 3:00 p.m. in the sanctuary.